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PRESS RELEASE 

COURTHOUSE ELEVATOR CLOSURE 

 

(TILLAMOOK, OR. April 30, 2025)  The Tillamook County Courthouse, located at 201 Laurel 

Avenue, Tillamook, Oregon 97141, will undergo essential infrastructure and system upgrades to 

its elevator beginning Thursday, June 5 through Tuesday, June 10, 2025. 

 

During this time, the elevator will be out of service, but all courthouse and county offices will 

remain open to the public. 

 

Visitors are encouraged to call ahead for appointments and reschedule, if possible, to minimize 

disruption and ensure accessibility during the upgrade period. 

 

Accessibility accommodation will be provided as follows: 

 

• Basement offices can be accessed via the rear basement ramp. 

• A temporary front access ramp will be installed, allowing entry to the south entrance and  

 first-floor offices. 

• Individuals requiring access to second-floor services will be assisted in designated areas 

located on the basement or first floor, depending on the nature of their business. 

 

We appreciate the public’s patience and understanding as we complete these necessary 

improvements to enhance accessibility and service. 

 

### 

 


